TOWN OF HIGHLAND LAKE, ALABAMA Work Session

MINUTES of the MEETING of Town of Highland Lake Town Council, June 01, 2021 6:00 P.M.

Meeting Location: The Anchor - 612 Lakeshore Dr. Highland Lake, AL 35121

The Highland Lake Town Council held its work session on Tuesday, June 01, 2021. Mayor Donna Hanby called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. and presented the following items for review.

- 1. Sunset roads and Lakeshore Circle have been resurfaced at a cost of \$45,638.89.
- 2. FEMA money for roads and berm has been received for a total of \$59,894.84
- 3. Ashley Miller's resignation was announced and the position is now vacant.
- 4. New computer has been installed and all data recovered from offsite backup.
- 5. Large hole on West Lakeshore has been temporarily fixed. Cause of problem has yet to be determined.
- 6. Eddie Dunn is requesting a floating dock permit.
- 7. Rodney Murphree is requesting a single slip dock permit.
- 8. Jake Smith has a dredging issue in the Sand Creek area and wishes to address Council in regular meeting.
- 9. Tim Moore presented a detailed breakdown on the FEMA money received. The Park and berm area will receive \$22,646.07, with the remaining \$37,248.77 going to road work.
- 10. Bill Rush presented Quarterly Dam Inspection performed by John Hand and submitted the attached pictorial. He commented on the excellent job that John had done.
- 11. Bill Rush noted that the lily pad problem was being further evaluated with alternative methods of eradicating the problem.
- 12. Bill Rush noted that Tetra Tech will wait to begin their work in the dryer summer months and he noted that the Town will need to work with the Core of Engineers to extend our 9/2021 dredging permit.

Meeting ended at 6:47 p.m.		
Respectfully submitted:		
Joan Shirley, Town Clerk	Donna Hanby, Mayor	_